MOSQUITO RANGE HERITAGE INITIATIVE

Board of Directors Meeting 

May 14, 2018
Board Members Attending:  Jan McCabe, Julie Danielsen, Jara Johnson, Kate Levin, Roz Aceto, Dean Butler, Ginni Greer, Kat Herrera
Also Attending:  Kathy Butler, Al Shaughnessy, Cara Doyle

Missing:  Kathryn Goettleman, Leah Lentz
I. Call to Order at 6:44pm by Jan McCabe
II. Agenda Approval – Dean motioned to approve the agenda, Jara seconded
III. Approval of April Minutes – Cara requested changing the wording regarding the children’s program to indicate that there are more and more programs occurring with duplication.  It is more of a challenge scheduling and avoiding duplication.  Jara moved to approve as amended, Ginni seconded.
IV. Treasurers Report
Jara reported we have done well so far this year with fundraising—poker glide, film festival and adventure series brought in $1,895.58 so far this year.  She believes that SPNH grant will be approved this year.  We are in the black $150.  We have $4000 in the bank account; and money in the scholarship fund too.  Roz moved to approve as presented, seconded by Dean.
V. Amended budget

Cara made adjustments to increase the grant income in the budget to $48000 so that when we are applying for grants the budget matches what we are applying for. The numbers need to show that we are not spending a lot in general operating expense, which we don’t.  She stated that all board members need to donate money as they are the heads of fund raising. Summit Foundation and CO Gives Day looks at board member attendance at meetings, donations, and membership.

Jara motioned to approve the amended budget; Roz seconded.  

VI. Merchandise – Jan reported that we are getting low on MRHI merchandise. The bamboo utensils are selling well.  We talked about kids sized utensils too; we will try some depending on price.  Need to order baseball caps – oil cloth camo sold well.  Jara suggested trucker hats like Al-Mart has. Ginni suggested a new t-shirt design; she will show sample to SLG and give to Cara.  Cara will get a quote for wine style stainless cup.  Canvas bags—try some new designs with this year’s photos. Dean has the photos.
VII. Overview of South Park Alpine Restoration Projects with Wildlands Restoration Volunteers, Wild Connections, Forest Service & MRHI (Part I - August 17, 18 & 19, Part II - Sept 8) Jan had a slide show that was presented to LWTF to show the board, but due to a technical glitch can’t show it.  She can email it, but we need to realize that the budget shown on it has changed. We have a tentative yes from Park County’s Land and Water Trust Fund for additional funding but have to have County Commissioner’s final approval.  In the area of Beaver Creek where we will be working in September, hoping to build an ADA accessible bridge to cross the creek.
VIII. Calendar Update - Review of Photos Submitted
Dean reported that for 300 calendars the price is $5.32each.  For 500 calendars price is $4.66.  Dean has orders for 170 calendars for real estate agents.  Cara suggested putting a newsletter or membership form in each calendar given to Terri Winter and Amy Caniglia.

IX. Season Kick-off Update – 
Jara would like to do 3rd Friday in June (15th).  Have a hike mid-day or mid afternoon and in early evening have a cook out, have music (Roma Ransom).  Jara is organizing it.
X. Festival in the Clouds (July 15 & 16) & Burro Days (July 27 - 29) Jan will not be here, nor will Ginni for Alma Fest.  Julie has volunteer sheets of people willing to help; Julie will contact them.  Jan will put a spreadsheet on Google drive for the Board to sign up.  
XI. Misc Business and Public Comment
Scholarship – 3 applications were received; Kim was choosing.  Will have made the choice by tomorrow.
Public Lands Day – MRHI is doing a project with the Forest Service and Wild Connections to remove barb wire fencing to improve migration paths.  Misi Ballard is coordinating the project.  MRHI is doing volunteer recruitment, providing some snacks/drinks, and merchandise for prize give aways.
National Trails Day – June 2 – We talked about making this our first community hike of the season.  We can do a hike then a happy hour at CDW.  Send flyer to Chamber of Commerce.
We discussed having some events at different locations to come meet MRHI and learn what we’re doing.  Meet at the Java Moose, Silver Scoop, Brewery, wear your MRHI shirts.
Dean reported that the Chamber of Commerce has our website wrong.  Have .com instead of .org.  Jan will contact them.  We need to remember to send our event flyers to them for email distribution.
Rare Plant Project – depends on funding; Kat asked what we are doing with data collection devices and software, who is using the data and how are they using it.  We have 7 years of data and maybe we don’t need to go out every year anymore.  She recommends using the equipment we have this year even though it is outdated.  We need to fine tune what we need going forward for future years.  What is the goal for collecting data; we need a plan.  We can grow with the developments in the industry.  Cara said that the Forest Service counts on us for the data.  The consistency of having data for each year is important.  CNHP adds our rare plant data to their database.  Dean and Kate Levin would like to help this year.  
Meeting was adjourned at 8:15pm.
